COUNTY OF GREENE TOWN OF NEW BALTIMORE PUBLIC HEARING ON PROPOSED LOCAL LAW 1 OF 2010 DECEMBER 13, 2010

Opening of Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law 1 of 2010 Dog Licensing

Supervisor opened the Public Hearing for Proposed Local Law 1 of 2010 at 7:30pm. In attendance: Councilwoman Finke, Councilmen Byas, Meredith and Norris, Deputy Highway Superintendent VanWormer, Town Clerk Brooks, and (a full house) members of public who signed attendance sheet. Absent: Highway Superintendent Jordan. Councilman Norris summarized the law and the addition of "therapy dogs must be licensed but with no fee". Law did not encompass penalties; added for the justice court. Councilman Norris referenced Chapter 42-39, Councilman Byas had no additional comment. Purebred/kennel licenses will no longer exist; dogs will be licensed individually. Attorney for the Town Wukitsch suggested terminology "age by which" for Chapter 42-39; with that, Councilman Norris moved and Supervisor seconded to close the public hearing.

The adoption of the motion was duly put to a vote, and the vote was as follows:

VOTE:

BYAS-AYE

FINKE-AYE

MEREDITH-AYE

NORRIS-AYE

O'RORKE-AYE

Motion Carried

The public hearing was closed at 7:36pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Janet A. Brooks Town Clerk